Edsel Ford High School



May 12, 2023

Dear Edsel Ford Community,

As part of our ongoing effort to keep an open line of communication with our parents and be proactive in sharing information I would like to take a moment to provide you with details regarding an event that took place at our school today during lunch time.

We are currently investigating an incident that took place between a few students today at Edsel Ford. One of the students involved in this incident was found to be in possession of a small kitchen knife. The student did show the knife to the other students involved in the incident. Fortunately, no one was injured and the confrontation between the students was quickly resolved.

Bringing a knife to school is prohibited under Board policy and the student code of conduct. The student involved in this incident was removed from school and appropriate disciplinary actions were taken. In addition, the student may face legal consequences for having the knife in school.

I am sharing this information not to alarm, but to inform and provide an opportunity for parents to talk with their children about what is appropriate and not appropriate to bring to school. It is also important to share the very severe consequences a student can face from both the school district and law enforcement for having inappropriate items at school.

Our staff is always concerned for the safety and well being of our students and we pride ourselves on creating a safe environment for your children when they are here at Edsel Ford.

Sincerely,

Rima Hassan

Principal